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Dear Jessica 

This letter responds to the Request for Information (RFI) issued on 25 July 2025 for permit application P41205 requesting: 

Architectural drawing/s depicting the proposal, preferably with connection details, including specifications 
(if known) of size and number of umbrellas and height to be suspended above ground. 

Events 720 have prepared the following drawings for the proposed placemaking installation.  

 

Dwg No. Drawing Title  
CD01 COVER SHEET 
CD02 SITE PLAN OVERALL 
CD03.01 SITE 01 – SHOP 139-143 
CD03.02 SITE 02 – SHOP 103-113 
CD04 ELEVATIONS 
CD05 SECTIONS 
CD06 COMPONENT PLAN 
CD07 INSTALLATION PROCESS 
CD08.01 3D PERSPECTIVE 
CD08.02 3D PERSPECTIVE 
CD08.03 3D PERSPECTIVE 
CD08.04 3D PERSPECTIVE 
CD08.05 3D PERSPECTIVE 
CD08.06 3D PERSPECTIVE 

 
As discussed in the HIS, the proposed placemaking installation will have a negligible impact on cultural heritage significance 
as the proposed design is sympathetic to the cultural heritage significance of the place. The installation would be a fully 
free-standing galvanised steel structure supported by eight concrete-filled planter boxes, weighing approximately 1400kg 
each to provide stability and structural strength. The planter boxes will stand on fully adjustable feet so they can be levelled 
to allow the structure to work on uneven ground. The umbrellas will be suspended from a cable system attached to the 
supporting frame and be suspended at minimum height of 3m above the ground to ensure adequate clearance and safety. 
The umbrellas would be around 1.2m in diameter and installed at a slight angle to provide suitable overhang and improved 
coverage.  

The installation is fully reversible and can removed in future without impacting significant fabric. The proposed design is 
also versatile, in that the hanging umbrellas could be easily changed for other items during festivals and special events or 
even swapped for plants in the future to increase urban biodiversity. 
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Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any queries or wish to discuss this proposal further. Feel free to give me a 
call on 0402 437 421 or send me an email at dan@conservationtudio.com.au. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

Conservation Studio Australia Pty Ltd 

 

Dan Blake 

Director 
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